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INSIDE

The next meeting of the Douglas Park Civic Association will be 
held Tuesday evening, 21 June 2011, at 7.30pm at Café Sazon, 4704 
Columbia Pike (near Goodwill at Columbia Pike and South Buchanan 
Street.)  You can park in that lot or by the recycling center if you drive.  

The agenda will be July 4th volunteering (we have plenty of 
opportunities) and the Land Use and Housing Study Charrette starting 
24 June

Details are in the ‘President’s Corner’ column on p 4.  See you there!.

NEXT DPCA MEETING Douglas Park noticias 
junio 2011

Reunión de la asociación cívica

La reunión  de la asociación cívica sera el 21 de jnioo a las  
19.30 a Café Sazon, 4704 Columbia Pike.  Hablaremos el 

planeamiento de la comida campeste del Día de Independencia y 
el estudio de la utilización del suelo y de la cubierta de Colombia 
Pike.

¡Atienda por favor!

If you haven’t already, please take the time to renew your 
membership in the Douglas Park Civic Association.  Annual 

dues are only $15 per household.  To join or renew, please see 
the form on page 3.
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President’s Corner
by John Snyder

Patriotism!  Food!  Music!  Parading!  Water Slide!  
Moonbounce!  Sno Cones!  
The Douglas Park Fourth of July Picnic is coming!  

It all starts at 10am on July 4th at Monroe Park (14th St South 
and South Monroe Streets) as everyone gathers for judging 

of the best patriotic costumes, decorated bikes, parade floats 
(a recent entry was “Washington Crosses 16th Street”) and the 
coveted Mr and Ms Douglas Park (chosen from among the wee 
people).  

At 10.30am the parade will start, passing through the 
neighborhood and throngs of onlookers, down South Nelson 
Street to 18th Street South to South Quincy Street to Douglas 
Park, where the picnic will begin.  

Linda Dye has been selected as the Honorary Grand Marshall 
of the parade in recognition of her many years of service to 
our community, including seventeen as Treasurer of the civic 
association.  Thank you Linda!  

There will be a moonbounce in which to expend any left-over 
energy and a water slide for cooling off.  We will have live music, 
and will honor the new Douglas Park tradition of reading the 
Declaration of Independence.  That is, after all, what the holiday 
is about.  

Food is provided by you!  Bring a pot luck side dish, salad, dessert, 
appetizer, anything you like for your family and to share.  The 
civic association will provide bottled water and hot dogs (and 
condiments).  Last year we consumed 700!  We will also have a 
sno-cone maker running non-stop until everyone’s mouth is a 
garish red, orange or other bright color.   

Don’t miss the fun!  

So how can you help?  

•	 Pay your civic association dues, if you have not done so 
already.  Hot dogs, moonbounces and everything else cost 
money.  

•	 Bring food, as mentioned above.
•	 Buy hot dogs, buns, ice, water and supplies for the civic 

association, (and be reimbursed).  David Meistrich has 
relinquished these tasks after years of service as chief buyer.  
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Thanks David!  You won’t have to decide what to get—we 
have a list.  We just need you to go get it.  It works best if a 
few people split up the items.  

•	 Cook hot dogs—a few burgers in the back yard is for wimps.  
It takes a real barbecue hero (actually two or three) to cook 
700 hot dogs!  

•	 Be the moonbounce/water slide watcher coordinator.  
We need somebody to make sure the kids are safe using 
these amusements.  We usually take half-hour shifts.  Can 
someone step forward and take charge of scheduling folks to 
do this?  Will others step forward to do it? 

•	 Set-up in Monroe Park and in Douglas Park starts around 
8.30am on July 4.  We need help with decorations and 
balloons at Monroe Park, and the canopy and decorations 
at Douglas Park.  

•	 Making sno-cones.  Several of our teenagers have volunteered 
the last few years—can we count on you again?  Do others 
want to help out?

•	 Cleanup.  Will you stick around at 2pm and help us take 
down the canopy and the decorations?  We do a pretty good 
job handling trash during the picnic, and with many hands, 
it is quick work.  

If you can help with any of these tasks, please contact John 
Snyder at jvsnyder54@comcast.net or at 703.892.2887.  Thanks in 
advance!

  RE/MAX Allegiance
   3315 Lee Highway
   Arlington, VA 22207
   #1 Selling RE/MAX in the World!!

“Your Neighborhood Realtor”

Thinking of selling?

Interest rates are at an all time low and this is attracting a large number of homebuyers to the marketplace.  When you decide to sell 
your property, identifying the most qualified REALTOR® can have a substantial impact on your home's days on market and final sale 
price.

I have been specializing in the Arlington market for 10 years and I am also a 12-year resident of the Douglas Park Community.  When 
you are ready to take the first step toward selling your property, call or email me, and I'll get started working for you!

Some of the services I provide to my clients:
 1. Preparing the home for the marketplace by leveraging staging services
 2. Custom brochures
 3. Maximizing Internet exposure
 4. Tons of pictures
 5. Networking with my extensive group of professional real estate contacts
 6. Virtual Tour
 7. Open Houses

Keri O’Sullivan, ABR, GRI
Associate Broker, NVAR Top Producer

RE/MAX Hall of Fame
Office: 703-522-1940
Cell: 703-395-4099

Keri@OSullivanProperties.com
www.OSullivanProperties.com

Licensed in VA & DC
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Next Civic Association Meeting

The next civic association meeting will be Tuesday, June 21 at 
7.30 pm at Café Sazon, 4704 Columbia Pike (near Goodwill 

at Columbia Pike and South Buchanan Street.)  You can park in 
that lot or by the recycling center if you drive.  The agenda will 
be July 4th volunteering (we have plenty of opportunities) and 
the Land Use and Housing Study Charrette starting June 24th. 

Our experiment holding our last meeting at P  Brennan’s Pub was 
a partial success.  We had good turnout (perhaps because of news 
of a big project coming to the neighborhood) and the beverages 
are certainly superior to those available in an elementary school 
cafeteria or a fire house, but it was pretty loud and hard to hear 
each other.  We will continue to move our meetings around for 
variety.  

Some Updates 
•	 Arlington Mill Project.  groundbreaking in July on the new 

community center located on the Pike, just west of Four 
Mile Run.  It will be a five story community center with day 
care, a senior center, library resource center, gymnasium 
and other features, with a plaza along the Pike.  A separate 
project on the same site for 122 affordable apartments will 
be starting later. 

•	 Penrose Square.  The new Giant Food store will be opening 
any day now.

continued on p 4
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•	 Wakefield High School.  Construction is expected to start in 
July and be completed in August 2013.  The new building 
will be built where the baseball and softball fields are now.  
When it is done, the old building will be torn down.   

•	 Bicycle Boulevards.  This is the name for the effort to provide 
safer bicycle travel along routes parallel to the Pike, using 
12th Street South on the south (Douglas Park) side and 9th 
South Street on the north side.  Plans are to put in a traffic 
signal at 12th Street South and George Mason Drive (at the 
Barcroft Apartments and bottom of the Doctor’s Run Park 
path up to Randolph School).  This signal could be activated 
by pedestrians or bicyclists to help them get across George 
Mason.  The light at 12th and Glebe by the Post Office 
would serve the same purpose.  A new pedestrian/bicyclist 
activated light would also be put on Walter Reed at 12th.  
The plans we have seen for the intersection at Walter Reed 
are probably overdone, and would restrict vehicle turns 
there.  We are working with county staff to make sure 
vehicles can co-exist safely there with bicycles without 
interfering with traffic circulation in that area, since 12th 
Street is the only connection through to Columbia Heights 
(the neighborhood on the other side of Walter Reed) in 
that immediate area.  Stopping cut through traffic, slowing 
down cars, and dealing with the very poor sight lines at 
the Highland Street and 12th Street intersection are also 
priorities.  When updated plans are available, they will be 
posted on the Douglas Park website. 
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Columbia Pike Land Use and 
Housing Study
Project design Charette to be held 24–30 June
by John Snyder

The Columbia Pike Land Use and Housing Study is coming to 
an important step later this month.  Representatives of the 

Pike neighborhoods, county staff and consultants have been 
meeting for months talking about what we would like to see in 
the future of the residential areas along the Pike, to guide future 
re-development of the multi-family apartment complexes, if 
and when someone decides to re-develop.  (The plan is to leave 
the single family home areas alone, but obviously changes to 
the adjacent apartments can make a big difference.)  Part of 
the Arlington Way is to have a plan for development before 
there is a pending proposal, so that the residents and county 
government set the agenda, not a developer.  Plans have already 
been developed for the commercial areas along the Pike, and we 
see them starting to come to fruition in the Halstead Building on 
Walter Reed Drive and the Pike, and Penrose Square (site of the 
former and future Giant Food store), and other projects.  

The next step for the residential areas is to turn concepts and 
goals into pictures and plans.  That effort will continue in a 
design charrette starting June 24.  It is time to get specific.  If 
we want pedestrian access in particular areas, where will it go?  
If want some retail in this area where would it go?  How much 
open space and where?  All these things can be designed, block 
by block, just as the community did years ago for the commercial 
areas.  

One of the major goals of this effort is preservation of affordable 
housing.  One of the major “tools” for affordable housing 
preservation is to add density (bigger buildings).  To make a 
project financially viable, it is often, if not usually, necessary to 
add more apartments, so the developer (including non-profits) 
can afford to build or renovate apartments at affordable rents.  
Often many of the apartments in a project will be at market rates, 
so there is enough overall rent coming from a project so that the 
rest of the apartments can be offered at the lower, affordable 
rents.  Getting all these new units on a piece of land usually 
means adding more density (more units) in the same space.  
There seems to be a consensus on the general goal of preserving 
affordable housing.  And adding density is commonly used to 

make such efforts viable.  So the question is: “how much is too 
much?”   

We can’t answer that question with a mathematical formula or 
pages of rules, because it depends so much on where additional 
density would be constructed, and what it looks like, and how 
parking is managed, and so many other design and architecture 
questions.  Size of a building is important, but placement is 
equally important in how it affects the surrounding area.  Done 
right, a larger building can be more pleasant than the smaller 
building it replaces.  To figure this out, you just have to sit down 
and draw it.  That is what the upcoming charrette is all about.  
The residents—this means you—county staff and consultants 
are going to sit down and draw out what these areas should look 
like.  

The effort is to be guided by these draft goals:

1.	 Foster a healthy, diverse community with high quality of 
life along the Pike.

2.	 Stabilize and strengthen single-family and multi-family 
neighborhoods and support established concepts of vibrant, 
economically-strong mixed-use commercial centers.

3.	 Improve existing housing stock and expand housing 
options to achieve a housing mix that serves diverse 
households, preserves affordability for current and future 
residents, and supports the adopted Housing Goals and 
Targets and the CP Initiative. 

Continued on p 7
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4.	Create a safe, pedestrian-friendly and multi-modal 
corridor with attractive and tree-lined streetscapes 
and seamless linkages between neighborhoods, to the 
commercial centers, and to the region. 

5.	 Preserve neighborhood character, historic buildings and 
tree canopy.

6.	 Enhance urban design and architectural features to 
improve the Pike identity and maintain compatible 
transitions between the neighborhoods and commercial 
centers.  

7.	 Incorporate sustainable, energy efficient “green” 
neighborhood and building design principals.  

The affordable housing preservation goals are no net loss 
housing units affordable for families earning 60% of the area 
median income, and no net loss of more than 50% of the units 
affordable for families at 80% of the area median income.  The 
definition works this way:  if the median area income is $100,000 
per year, a family of four making $60,000 per year would be able 
to afford 30% of that for rent, which is $18,000 or $1,500 per 
month.  Other particular goals are also included.  

For more information on this effort, go to http://www.arlingtonva.
us/departments/CPHD/forums/columbia/current/Columbia_Pike_
LandUse_Housing_Study.aspx.

Continued on p 8
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Columbia Pike Land Use and 
Housing Study (ctd)
Charette Schedule

•	 Friday 24 June, 7.00–-9.30pm

 Sheraton National Hotel—introductory session.

•	 Saturday 25 June, 9.00am–2.00pm 

Sheraton National Hotel—community hands on design 
session (with light lunch). 

•	 Sunday 26 June, 1.00–6.00pm, 

•	 Monday to Wednesday 27–29 June, 10.00am–6.00pm

 Penrose Square (brand new building!)—open design studio, 
stop by and provide input as the consultants develop the 
design.

•	 Monday 27 June, 6.00–8.00pm

(location TBD)—planning for open spaces.

•	 Tuesday 28 June, 6.00–8.00pm

Penrose Square—informal review of work to date.

•	 Thursday 30 June, 7.00–9.30pm 

Sheraton National Hotel—work-in-progress presentation. 

Come to as many of these sessions as you can.  The whole idea 
is to listen to what you have to say about the future of our 
community.  For it to work, you have to come say it. 

Local Educator Wins Award
Thomas Jefferson M S Science Teacher 
 Matt Hubbard Wins AIAA Award
by Sharon G Monde, Principal, TJMS

I am pleased to announce that Matt Hubbard has been selected 
by the Executive Council Education Outreach Committee of 

the American Institute of Aeronautics and Astronautics (AIAA) 
National Capital Section as the Outstanding Middle School 
Science Educator of the Year for 2010–2011.  Applications were 
submitted by schools from Alexandria, Arlington, Fairfax, 
Loudon, Prince William and Fauquier Counties. Matt was 
recognized by this organization at their awards banquet on 
Thursday 9 June at the Army Navy Country Club in Arlington.

This is a tremendous honor and accomplishment and one that is 
not  new to Jefferson. In 2008, Alex Workman was the recipient 
of this  award.

Congratulations to Matt on this well-deserved recognition!
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Local Student Recognized
DOUGLAS PARK STUDENT WINS INTERNATIONAL 
SCIENCE FAIR AWARD

Douglas Park’s own Catie Mitchell, along with her project 
partner Andrea Green, received a 4th place award in 

Environmental Sciences at the Intel International Science and 
Engineering Fair, held May 8-13 in Los Angeles, CA.  The pair’s 
project was titled The Toxicity of Bioremediation Agents.

To qualify for the International Science and Engineering Fair, 
Catie and Andrea first won Best In Fair at the Northern Virginia 
Science Fair in March, followed by a second place award in 
the Virginia State Science and Engineering Fair in April. Both 
students are sophomores at HB Woodlawn.

This year, more than 1,500 young entrepreneurs, innovators 
and scientists were selected to compete in the Intel International 
Science and Engineering Fair, the world’s largest high school 
science research competition. They were selected from 443 
affiliate fairs in 65 countries, regions and territories.

Congratulations Catie!

Civic Association Financial 
Statement
FY2011, Year Ended 28 February 2011




